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Construction notification 
The ACT Government is investing in infrastructure to benefit the lives of all 
Canberrans. The light rail to Woden project is being Built for CBR to create a 
more connected, sustainable and vibrant city. This construction notification 
provides a summary of expected activity in the work zones for May 2023 on 
raising London Circuit – an enabling project for light rail to Woden. 

As part of the Raising London Circuit project, in May there will be changes to the ACT Government’s City Hill 
surface car park (corner of London Circuit and Constitution Avenue) as well as to the closed pedestrian crossing 
at London Circuit and Constitution Avenue.  

City Hill surface car park changes 
From 11 May 2023, motorists will not be permitted to turn right out of the ACT Government’s City Hill surface 
car park onto Constitution Avenue from 5pm-6pm each weekday.  

The changes are being trialled to help improve traffic flow on Constitution Avenue between London Circuit and 
Vernon Circle. The ACT Government will continue to monitor traffic in the area and make further enhancements 
to traffic light phasing if required.  

Pedestrians crossing London Circuit and Constitution Avenue 
 
As part of the Raising London Circuit project, London Circuit has been closed between Constitution Avenue and 
Edinburgh Avenue. 
 
While no vehicles are currently entering the site gate off the intersection of Constitution Avenue and London 
Circuit, this will soon change as trucks delivering fill to the site will be entering and exiting. Modifications to the 
intersection will be in place to allow for these future movements. There will be traffic control measures in place 
to direct trucks into the site and the pedestrian crossing on the southern side of the intersection will remain 
closed for the duration of the project. No pedestrians are allowed into this area to ensure their safety.  
 
Heavy vehicles have large blind spots and may not be able to see pedestrians, so we have put a detour in place 
to direct pedestrians to a safe route across London Circuit. Pedestrians are advised to follow the detour signs in 
place to avoid being at risk from construction vehicles. 
 
We ask that pedestrians please be road aware while moving around the area; stick to established footpaths, only 
cross the road at designated crossings, follow directions that traffic controllers give you and watch for vehicles. 
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Detour map – Exiting the City Hill car park 

 

 

  



 

  

Map of the area – Pedestrian crossings 

 

 

 

 

 

 

More information 
While we make every effort to inform you of upcoming 

While we make every effort to inform you of upcoming construction activities, works are 
weather dependent and subject to change. Visit act.gov.au/lightrailtowoden 
to stay up to date. Thank you for your patience during this time. 

Use the QR code to receive construction notifications in your inbox. 

 


